Department of Social Sciences
Meeting Minutes
August 24, 2015
[bookmark: _GoBack]Attendance: Brian Page, Terri Housley, Sabine Maetzke, Sheila Seelau, Eric Seelau, Harold Van Boven, Phillip Wiseley, Matthew Vivyan, Thomas Donaldson, Leslie Bartley, Jacquelyn Davis, Dawn Kulpanowski.
Excused: Bruno Baltodano
I. Introductions
· Professor Page introduced and welcomed Professor Leslie Bartley as a new full-time psychology instructor on the Lee Campus.  She has been teaching for FSW as an adjunct for over five years.
· Professor Page provided a brief overview of the search process.  In addition to psychology, this summer a search for a new full-time history professor was also conducted.  The candidate identified for the position declined the position.  The search will be re-posted.

II. Assessment
· Professor Donaldson announced that he will be stepping down as assessment coordinator for the department to focus on serving as a representative for the executive committee for the Faculty Senate.
· The department thanked Professor Donaldson for his service.
· Professor Eric Seelau volunteered to serve.  He is currently serving on the learning assessment committee.  The department voted unanimously in favor of Dr. Eric Seelau as the new Assessment Coordinator for the Department of Social Sciences.
· Professor Page reminded the department that course-level assessment will continue.  Please let Eric know if any changes will be made to the current course-level assessments.

III. General Education Revisions.
· Professor Page reviewed the new proposed revisions to the General Education competencies.  
· The department discussed the proposed changes to syllabi and the timeline.
· The department expressed their support for the proposed changes.

IV. Upcoming Schedule
· The schedule for department meetings and community of practice meetings were reviewed.
· It was noted that depending on informational items to be covered, department meetings may not be held the month of community of practices.

V. Scheduling 
· Professor Page informed the department that requests for classes will most likely be sooner than in years past.  
VI. New Business 
· Professor Donaldson informed the department that he has been in communication with the Florida Conference for Historians about the possibility of hosting one of their yearly conferences.  As a result, he inquired whether or not this would be something that department would be interested in supporting.
· The department briefly discussed the responsibilities and obligations.  It was noted that this would not require any financial obligations.  The historians in the department may be asked to help review panels and proposals for the conference.
· The department expressed their support in Tom’s initiatives. 

The Meeting Adjourned. 
